

## Langtoft Players Committee

Minutes of the meeting held in the Committee Room on 9<sup>th</sup> May 2023 19.00hrs

1. **Present** – Klare Ward, John & Genevieve Stocker, Matt Lee, Marc Skinner, Vylma Denniston, Joan Thompson, Michelle Marshall.
2. **Apologies** – Kim & Kathleen Crichton
3. **Minutes of previous meeting** – Agreed and signed
4. **Matters arising** – See item 7
5. **Financial Report** – Joan advised the current figures for NatWest £2608.05, Deposit Acc. £510.92, Cash £210.77 and Tesco debit card £250.40. She also presented the figures for the play. Income £1190.57, expenses £1.35.75, making a profit of £154.82.
6. **Production updates** – Music Show Genevieve advised that she has a cast of 10 not including herself. Rehearsals were going well, Martin will be doing sound and light and will be at rehearsals from next week. The poster is done and due to go to the printers this week. Two people have volunteered to do front of house and Vylma has offered to do the raffle. Ideally need one or two more. The stage sides need repainting black and the back will be left as is as we hope to have Martins starry curtain. The floor also needs painting, Marc volunteered to paint the floor if someone gets the paint for him and he said there is enough black paint to cover the sides. As the stage floor paint takes longer to dry than normal paint he will do it on a Friday so it has all weekend to dry out.
7. **Costume shed and under stage storage** – The inventory has now been found, underneath some items used for the panto. The committee agreed to have another day to sort out the costume shed and update the inventory.
8. **A.O.B – 50<sup>th</sup> Anniversary party** Genevieve advised that only 15 people have applied for tickets, 6 are committee members, the remaining 9 (out of 18) are original members. Although the date was announced last year it now clashes with the Langtoft Festival announced earlier this year. Vylma said she thought it was too expensive and the committee should have agreed the ticket price. Matt advised that not everyone knew about the celebration, despite it being in the Newsletter and Genevieve emailing the invitation letter at the end of March to those on the mailing list, letters have were delivered to 18 original members in February. Vylma suggested that we reduce the event to an afternoon of tea and cake and reminiscing with no charge. Michelle said that we wanted to make it a special occasion, particularly as many people have commented that we no longer have after show parties, with dancing etc. It was agreed that Genevieve will check if the hall is available on 15<sup>th</sup> July, once that has been established we will consider the options. All payments received will be returned.
9. **AGM** – Genevieve had emailed the Agenda to everyone , Matt asked about nominations for donations, Genevieve advised that the constitution states, 'Donations to Langtoft Village and any other charitable cause may be given annually; the amount to be decided at the Annual General Meeting according to availability of funds'. There were no alterations to the agenda.
10. **Date and time of next meeting** – 11<sup>th</sup> July after the AGM